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Statute Law (Miscellaneous Provisions) Bill 2007 � 
Submissions on Part 4, 5, 6 & 7 

The Society�s Criminal Law & Procedure Committee has considered the legislative 
proposals put forward in Parts 4, 5, 6 and 7 of the Statute Law (Miscellaneous Provisions) 
Bill 2007, which relate to criminal law practice.  Whilst the legislative proposals in Parts 
4 and 6 are considered acceptable, there are concerns on the other 2 Parts of the Bill:- 

Part 5 � Proposed Amendments to Criminal Procedure Ordinance (Cap.221) 
(�CPO�)
The Committee noted that Part 5 proposes to amend Section 101I of the CPO to remove 
the limit for the maximum period of imprisonment of seven years for the offence of 
perverting the course of public justice, and to provide for such an offence to be 
�punishable by fine and imprisonment at the discretion of the court�. 

The Committee cannot comprehend the rationale for giving an unfettered discretion to the 
court to impose a discretionary sentence for this offence as the Explanatory Notes fail to 
provide any clarification on the matter.  The Administration should clarify this and 
confirm the position in other jurisdictions. 

Part 7 � Proposed Amendments to Costs in Criminal Cases Ordinance (Cap.492) 
(�CCCO�) 
Ss.2 and 18 of the CCCO currently limit the court�s jurisdiction to award wasted costs in 
criminal cases to occasions when legal or other representatives �fail to appear or are 
late�.  The proposal in Part 7 will substantially expand the circumstances to impose 
wasted costs orders.  Under the legislative proposal in Part 7, the court will be able to 
make a wasted costs order against a legal or other representative for costs incurred by a 
party to the criminal proceedings as a result of �the improper act or omission, or undue 
delay or any other misconduct or default� on the part of the legal or other representative. 
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Both the Bar and the Law Society raised strong objections when the Administration first 
attempted to introduce wide wasted costs provisions for criminal proceedings under the 
Costs in Criminal Cases Bill in 1996 and reiterated their objections in response to a 
Consultation Paper issued by the Administration on the subject in 2006.  We attach the 
submission made by the Law Society in 2006 for reference. 

The Committee is concerned that instead of addressing the issues raised, the 
Administration now proposes only one amendment, namely, to include a new Section 
18(3) to require the court to take into account the public interest in �fearless advocacy�
as a factor when determining whether or not to make a wasted costs order. 

The Committee does not think highlighting this as one of the many factors for the court to 
consider will resolve the many problems the two professional bodies have raised with the 
Administration�s proposals.  We agree with the Bar that civil proceedings and criminal 
proceedings are very different in nature and to expand the scope of the existing wasted 
costs provisions for criminal proceedings and make it similar to those applicable to civil 
proceedings will only bring with it undesirable consequences. 

The Committee remains of the view that the proposed wasted costs provisions will result 
in more problems and difficulties rather than improve the administration of justice.  As 
such, the Law Society cannot support the legislative proposal in Part 7. 
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